
 

 

 
 

 
NOTICE TO MARINERS 

No.17 of 2024 
 

Inappropriate use of heaving lines 

 

All mariners are advised to ensure compliance with MGN 592, Code of safe working practices for 

merchant seafarers 2024 and BHC Towage Operations Manual 2023 

 

As such, heaving lines and messenger ropes should be of sufficient strength for the task.  

All vessels should ensure that messengers and heaving lines are regularly inspected and replaced 

as necessary. 

 

Small diameter heaving lines should not be used to haul mooring or tug lines; instead, messenger 

rope of sufficient strength should be used to haul lines. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

  

 

                         

 

 

 

Captain K G Allen 
Port Operations         Harbour Master 
Belfast Harbour        2nd July 2024 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/5e0f1dd340f0b628134d78d7/MGN592.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6604028ff9ab41001aeea37b/1385-WL-12464_MCA_COSWP_BLACK_AND_WHITE_v1_0-ACCESSIBLE_P2.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/6604028ff9ab41001aeea37b/1385-WL-12464_MCA_COSWP_BLACK_AND_WHITE_v1_0-ACCESSIBLE_P2.pdf
https://www.belfast-harbour.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/BHC-Towage-Operations-Manual-2023.pdf

